
Term 2, Week  9  17th June 2015 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Principal’s Report 

Life Education 

The Life Education van visits this week with the children’s 

favourite ‘Healthy Harold’.  Over the next week students 

will learn how a healthy lifestyle, free of drugs and alcohol, 

leads to higher self-esteem, positive relationships and more 

chance of success and happiness in their future.  Life 

Education is a community funded operation which relies 

heavily on community donations and money paid by 

students to keep operations going.  The $10.00 that 

students are asked to pay will cover the costs of their 

books and lesson.  If you have not paid for your child’s 

lesson, you are asked to do so this week. 

Girls in Sport 

The girls at Hay Public School have experienced great 

success this year and were declared winners at the 

Mortimer Shield gala day in Leeton last Friday.  They will 

travel to Wagga on Tuesday 23rd June to contest the 

Mortimer Shield finals.  Good luck to our girls who will 

contest the final of the AFL Paul Kelly Cup in Wagga on 

Thursday.  They have been training hard under the 

expertise of Mr Ayres and are hoping to do well.  Thank 

you to the girls on their commitment to training, to our 

teachers on their commitment to the success of our teams 

and to the parents who commit themselves to transporting 

our students many, many kilometres on a regular basis.  It 

is lovely to reap the rewards. 

Parent-Teacher Interviews 

Parents are reminded to book interviews with their child’s 

class teacher.  Interviews will take place next week and the 

teachers would like the opportunity to discuss each 

student’s learning achievements with parents.  Interviews 

provide parents with specific details about each child and 

enable parents to ask questions, discuss concerns and to 

know where they can assist their child.  Booking details are 

in the Hay Happenings, or interviews can be booked by 

phoning the front office. 

Principal’s Lunch 

Congratulations to the students who have been invited by 

the principal to a Kitchen-Garden party next Monday.  

Students were chosen by their classroom teacher to 

recognise their excellent behaviour and achievements this 

term.  Well done to: Delilah Crighton, Emma Jones, Joseph 

O’Keeffe, Darci Masters, Adrian Pascoe, Liam Hayward, 

Blake Cox, Lucy Shea, Holly Ashcroft, Molly Curtis, James 

Salmon, Jimmy Sciffer, Denzie Pascoe, Emma Johnston, 

Molly Hutchings, Josh Gardiner, Dylan Ilic and Wendy 

Atkins.  

Pictured is one of our successful sporting girls, Maddi 

Deacon, who has recently returned from the state soccer 

carnival in Sydney.   Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway   

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

17th June 2015 

Term 2, Week 9 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the  

right place.  

Riverina Soccer representative - Maddi Deacon 

ASSEMBLY 

Friday 19th June 

9:30am 

All Welcome! 
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School Banking Day Reminder  
Don’t forget that Monday is School Banking Day and 

students should bring in their weekly deposit to the front 

office first thing in the morning. 

Stage 2 and 3 News 

Life Education Visit 

Students will visit the Life Education Van over the next 

two weeks. This is a health and drug educational 

program that assists children in making good decisions 

and to guide them through life’s challenges. The cost is 

$10 which provides students with a work book. All 

classes will be using this book for their Health lessons 

next term. 

Parent and Teacher Interviews 

Parent Teacher interviews are scheduled for next week. 

Please contact the school if you have not yet made an 

appointment to discuss your child’s progress. 

Library 

Please ensure all library books are returned to the 

school by the end of this week. The library is changing 

from Oasis to Oliver and it is imperative all books are 

returned in order for this process to be successful. 

Stage 2 and 3 Excursions 

Numbers for both excursions are being finalised this 

week. If you have not paid the required deposit your 

child WILL NOT be included in the numbers.  

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 2 Art Lessons 

Stage 2 classes ( 4RA & 3S ) have enjoyed art lessons 

with Mr McClelland this term. They have been 

developing their drawing skills, learning to sketch 

using  perspective, shadowing and shading. Last week 

3S drew peregrine falcons, the birds featured in their 

AL text, HOME by Narelle Oliver. Our students are 

very fortunate to have this wonderful opportunity. 

Thank you to Mr McClelland who very generously  

donated this amazing, original drawing to the students 

of Hay Public School.  

 

Mrs Murphy 

Stage 2 and 3 Assistant Principal 

 

STUDENTS WHO HAVE HEADLICE DO NOT 

NEED TO BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL 

Attendance at school is still required. 

Treatment is necessary! 

 

 

 

KB  Gus Keating 

K/1W  Nadin Gleeson  

1/2B  Dyon Hutchison  

2H  Nathaniel Clarke 

3S  Joyce Hussain  

4RA  Chloe Bolger  

4/5F  Janee Davies  

5/6CC  Daniel Hagley 

5/6P  Hannah Shea  



Term 2, Week  9  17th June 2015 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

 

16th-18th June-Open Boys’ Rugby League - Sydney 

18th June Girls’ AFL - Wagga 

19th June Girls’ Touch Trials - Griffith 

17-19th June  Life Education visit 

19th June Assembly 9.30am 

23rd June Principal’s Lunch 

23rd June Girls’ Leaguetag - Wagga 

25th June No Greenslip Reward 

26th June  Last day of Term 2 

14th July Students Return- Term 3 

15th July Girls’ Soccer - Griffith 

FREE  

SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

AT COMMUNITY HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

Sport Report 

NSWPSSA Open Rugby League Championships 

Good luck to Brait Headon and Hugh Crighton who 

are members of the Riverina Open Boys Rugby League 

team, competing in the State Carnival at Woolooware 

(Sydney) this week. GO RIVERINA! 

Riverina Cross Country 

Well done to our athletes in Gundagai last Thursday. It 

was tough competition in a large field of competitors 

on an unknown course, but all ran well. Ben Caughey 

30th, Lachlan Clark 39th, Jack Headon 40th, Kate Turner 

8th (second reserve) and Jack Turner 10th. 

Mortimer Shield 

Congratulations to the girls’ Leaguetag team, who 

qualified for the Mortimer Shield final to be held in 

Wagga on Tuesday 23rd June. Thanks to Miss Burke 

and Mr Ayres for their organisation of the girls’ and 

boys’ teams last Friday at Leeton. Thanks also to 

parents who provided transport and support. 

Girls’ AFL – Paul Kelly Cup 

Good luck to our girls’ AFL team at the Paul Kelly Cup 

finals in Wagga tomorrow. Mr Ayres will supervise the 

team. 

Girls’ Touch Trials 

Delilah Crighton, Olivia Joyce, Opal Woods and Janae 

Winzar will attend the Riverina Girls’ Touch Trials, to 

be held on Friday 19th June at Ted Scobie Oval, Griffith. 

Good luck girls. 

Stage 3 Sport 

Stage 3 will commence athletic rotations on Friday, 

commencing at 2.00pm. Parental assistance is needed 

to run these rotations – shot put, discus, high jump 

and long jump. 
2 Hay FM 

Thanks to Benjamin Caughey and Harrison Dowling 

(SOTA) for confidently presenting our sports report 

last Friday at 2 Hay FM. 

 

 

 

 

 

Free Rugby Union Clinic for all Primary School Aged Children 
There will be a FREE rugby union clinic run by  

Seth Stoltenberg (Rugby Development Officer – Southern Inland 
NSW) 

At Hay Public School on 
Friday 19th June 2015 from 3.30pm to 4.30pm 

For more information please contact Sarah Houston 
sarahrhouston@yahoo.com.au  

 0409 566714 

 Western Riverina Family Day Care  

currently have vacancies in your local 

area.  

We provide quality education and care 

in a warm, caring, stimulating home 

environment, accommodating children 

from 0 – 12 years.  

Before & after school care is also available.  

If you would like more information please phone the 

Coordination unit on 6964 3440 or send a quick email to 

admin@wrfdc.com.au  

School Holiday Program 

Autumn 2015 

Open to all school age children. 

Each activity costs $10 per student. 

Bookings with payment are to be made              

at the Hay Shire Council front counter. 

Places are limited and are allocated as      

payment is received. 

BYO water bottle and snack. 

When: - 

Wednesday 8th July 

10am - 12pm 

Bishop’s Lodge. 

mailto:sarahrhouston@yahoo.com.au
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LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

Steamed Dim Sims 

Packet of Chips 

Flavoured Milk 

$5.00 

 

Orders by Thursday please 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $30.00 

Subject Fee    $25.00 

Performances  

Life Education   $10.00 

Term 2, Week 9 17-19th June 

Indigenous Performer    $5.00 

Term 3, Week 4 - 3rd August  

Excursions 

Kindergarten   $40.00 

Altina Wildlife Park -  Tuesday 13th October 

Stage 1    $40.00 

Griffith Regional Theatre - Friday 7th August 

Stage 2    $160.00 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  -9th & 10th Sept 

Stage 3    $600.00 

Canberra  - 26th to 30th October 

INVOICES HAVE BEEN ISSUED 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________ ___________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or direct credit 

details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

DONATION FOR CLOTHING POOL. 

Donations of winter uniforms are urgently needed for our 

clothing pool. 

Families urgently require:- 

 navy jumpers  

 blue shirts 

 Tunics 

Your donations would be greatly appreciated.  

 

 

 

 

The Hay Public School canteen is now offering 

Birthday Cup Cakes delivered to your child's 

classroom for only…. 

$20!! 
Place your order at the front office or with 

Julieanne in the canteen. 

24 hours notice would be greatly appreciated. 


